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Demarva Power Tree Trimming 
 

                                               
 
We are pleased to report that Delmarva Power has come to an agreement with the community to work 
cooperatively on a tree trimming protocol before any work is undertaken in the future to trim trees along 
the Kennett Pike and Route 100 corridors.  
 
In April 2019 Delmarva Power contracted with Asplundh who drastically cut back trees along the Kennett 
Pike, going well beyond their periodic trimming practices of the past. Members of the community were 
upset and the KPA, Delaware Greenways, the Brandywine Valley National Scenic Byway Partnership, and 
elected officials intervened to stop the work until the community was satisfied that any additional 
trimming would be reasonable.  
 
It is unfortunate that power lines along our roadways are located where trees are often planted. As the 
trees grow into the lines, power service is interrupted when the branches or trunks hit the lines during 
high winds or storms. To ensure the reliability of electric power, Delmarva Power is required by the state 
to trim back the branches and limbs of trees that could interfere with the power transmission. Delmarva 
trims back those trees on a cycle of about every  4-years. Sadly this cannot always be done with attractive 
results --- we have all seen the centers of large trees cut out to provide adequate clearance for the power 
lines.  
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After much negotiation, we now have an agreement with Delmarva Power on a new protocol for tree 
trimming. Before any trimming is started on these roadways, Delmarva Power will notify the KPA and 
several other community organizations, along with elected officials. A KPA Director with a background in 
horticulture and trees – Bill Duncan --  will walk the route with Delmarva when they will review their 
trimming plans and details. They will come to an agreement on the trimming specifics. If they are unable to 
do so, other KPA Directors and representatives of the community will join the discussions to resolve any 
differences.  
 
This is a major step forward in preserving and protecting the intrinsic qualities of the Kennett Pike and 
Route 100 corridors. It will not preclude tree trimming and the results will not always be aestetically 
pleasing, but it should ensure that the minimum cutting will be done. “Thank You”  Delmarva Power for 
working with the community to preserve and protect our National Scenic Byway!  
 
    

                                                            
 

Garden Club of Wilmington – Memorial Cherry Trees 
 

The first community project undertaken by the Garden Club of Wilmington (GCW) shortly after its founding 
in 1918 was to plant a row of weeping cherry trees at Lower Brandywine Presbyterian Church in memory 
of those who died in World War I.  Those trees and their spring blossoms were a landmark for many years. 
Over the decades, as the trees aged and failed, many were replaced by other species. In celebration of 
their Centennial, the members of GCW voted to replant this stretch of Kennett Pike, restoring the 
memorial trees to their original splendor.   

The Kennett Pike was built as a toll road in the early 1800s.  Pierre Samuel du Pont purchased the road in 
1919, widened and paved it, and sold it to the state of Delaware for $1.  When Mr. du Pont gave his wife, 
Alice, a pearl necklace for her birthday for the second year in a row, she proclaimed that she would rather 
have a “string of trees.”  He happily complied, planting a 10-mile string of trees along the newly built 
Kennett Pike. Mrs. du Pont referred to those trees as “My Pearls.” She was a GCW member (and served as 
President from 1928-1930), so those trees may well have inspired the first planting of the Japanese cherry 
trees by GCW.  Post-World War II, when development threatened the character of the Pike, Mrs. Horace K. 
Dugdale, Jr. assembled a group of fellow GCW members, including Mrs. David Foster and Mrs. George P. 
Bissell, Jr., to beautify the Pike and advocate for responsible development. Out of their efforts, the Kennett 
Pike Association was formed in 1957 and continues to preserve the values and beauty indigenous to the 
area adjacent to the Pike.  Today the Kennett Pike is designated as a National Scenic Byway. 

The GCW approached the Delaware Center for Horticulture (DCH) to partner in implementing this project.   
This was a natural collaboration, as the DCH was founded 40 years ago by the GCW and over the years has 
planted over 10,000 trees along the streets and highways of Delaware. The GCW Centennial trees, all 
Prunus subhirtella ‘Pendula’, Higan Cherry, will stand as a gift to the community.  

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://i.pinimg.com/originals/03/61/17/03611745c245d95e4524546ddb5587bd.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.pinterest.com/pin/396246467192737046/&docid=va668CK8Xvd6FM&tbnid=Z4V1YvRryIgvBM:&vet=10ahUKEwiovtHj6IXmAhWyl-AKHTiWA1QQMwinASgiMCI..i&w=399&h=299&itg=1&bih=727&biw=1220&q=prunus subhirtella pendula&ved=0ahUKEwiovtHj6IXmAhWyl-AKHTiWA1QQMwinASgiMCI&iact=mrc&uact=8
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A Trash Bomber 
 

         
 
The Delaware Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control (DNREC) and the Delaware 
State Police have been notified each time trash has been dumped. The KPA and the community have been 
told that the state was investigating but, to date, the culprit has not been found. Concerned citizens have 
stepped up to the plate and picked through the trash looking for clues of the perpetrator’s identity. Several 
receipts --- a bank deposit slip, food receipts, and a drug store receipt --- have been recovered but the state 
police did not follow up on this evidence feeling that they need to catch the culprit in the act. This will be 
very difficult. Also found in the trash were documents from a newspaper distribution route with a person’s 
name on it. This person picks up newspapers in the early morning hours and distributes them to retail 
outlets. The manager of the newspaper distributor confirmed to a concerned citizen that the name on the 
route slip was indeed an employee.  
 
The Kennett Pike Association and others requested that cameras be installed along the Kennett Pike and 
several have been put in place. The State Police have stepped up their patrols in the area but the trash 
bomber is not likely to spew the trash if a car is in the area. The Kennett Pike Association has offered to 
purchase additional cameras for permanent use by the State Police. George Hobbs of Brandywine Fine 
Properties Sotheby’s, a KPA sponsor has raised some funds as well for additional cameras.  
 
At the request of the KPA a meeting was organized on December 13 by Senator Laura Sturgeon and 
Representative Krista Griffith. Others in attendance were Representative Gerald Brady, New Castle County 
Councilwoman Dee Durham, 2 members of the State Police, 2 members of DNREC, a representitve from 
Homeland Security, and 5 representatives of the community including John Danzeisen, President of the 
KPA. After much discussion, it was agreed that the State Police would follow up on the paper evidence 
recovered from the trash. This was a big step forward. In the meantime, increased patrols would continue 
and camera surveillance would also continue.  
 
 On behalf of the community, “Thank You” to the concerned citizens who pick up this trash to keep our 
neighborhoods looking good, and thank you to the state officials and police who are working to stop these 
acts of vandalism. 
 

                                                                                    
                                                                                    
 

About 4 years ago, paper trash began to appear along both sides of the 
Kennett Pike. It happened once every few weeks, and was strewn in the 
middle of the night. Then in early 2019 the trash appeared more often – 
sometimes twice a week. Residents who pick up the trash from just north of 
Centreville to as far south as the Museum of Natural History have 
concluded that the trash is from the same person based on the items found 
over the last several years. Who could be doing this? And Why? 
 
It is hard to imagine why anyone would want to do such a thing. The person 
or persons are clearly disturbed and must find some misguided pleasure in 
defacing Delaware’s only National Scenic Byway.  

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://www.coatesville.org/wp-content/uploads/2010/12/trash-can.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.coatesville.org/emergency-services/public-works/trash/&docid=q0CRYChhhHuXOM&tbnid=ymdq5MW9miL-HM:&vet=10ahUKEwiF-ee3vYPnAhWJnOAKHWHeBy8QMwjKASgrMCs..i&w=274&h=287&bih=727&biw=1220&q=trash pictures&ved=0ahUKEwiF-ee3vYPnAhWJnOAKHWHeBy8QMwjKASgrMCs&iact=mrc&uact=8
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Telling the Story of Harriet Tubman 
The Harriet Tubman underground railroad was a network of secret routes and safe houses which 
helped escaped slaves find their way to the north and freedom. The “railroad” reached its peak in 
the mid-1800’s and today’s Kennett Pike was an important part of it. In honor of her significant 
achievements, Congress in 2014 created the Harriet Tubman Underground Railroad Byway which 
overlaps the Kennett Pike from the city of Wilmington to the Pennsylvania border and some signs 
have now been erected showing us that. Under the leadership of Representative Krista Griffith, a 
team has been formed to consider how we might pay tribute to Harriet Tubman at Canby Grove 
Park in Centreville which was one documented site on the route. The group is discussing how best 
to tell the story of this important part of American history. Consideration is being given to 
creating a kiosk with picture and story boards to be erected at the park as a fitting tribute to this 
remarkable woman and her achievements.    
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank You to our median sponsors who allow us to maintain the beautiful plants and shrubs along our Byway: Brantwyn Holdings, 
Brandywine Fine Properties / Sothebys, Dewson Construction, Dr. William Keller, Janney Montgomery Scott, DeWees Investment – Wells 
Fargo, WSFS, Weymouth, Swayze & Caroon Insurance, Bouchaine Vineyards, Setting Properties, M&T Bank Wilmington Trust 
 
Thank You to our more than 300 member families who live along and around the Byway. 
 
Thank You to our 42 Corporate, small business and association members: 
Joan Bolling          Apex Engineering           Christ Church                 Daniels & Tansey         Dental Assoc of DE 
Elizabeths          Inn at Montchanin           Long & Foster                 Applecross Maint         BBC Tavern 
Briars Maint         Brook Valley Civic           Buck Kennett                 Buckleys          Centennial HOA 
Country House         DE Museum Nat Hist                 Fair Hill Civic                 Fairthorne          Fredericks 
Friess Assoc         Greenville Fin’l                           Greenville Mnr              Halsy Drive Svc         Intercollegiate Studies 
Janssens          Kevin Obrien Law           Limerick Maint             Montchan Maint         Ponds Service 
Quail Crossing         Westover Hills A                         Westover Hills B          Westover Hills C         Sharp Office 
Station Gallery         Stonegates                                   G Strawbridge               R Valihura          Wild Thyme 
Wilmington CC         Wilm Country Store                   Winterthur 

 

 

2020 Census 
The United States Census Bureau produces data about the American people and economy 
based on a constitutionally-mandated survey it takes every 10 years. The Census determines 
our state representations in Congress as well as how certain funds are spent for schools, 
hospitals, roads and more. The 2020 Census is scheduled to take place in April 2020 and they 
need to hire many Census takers where the pay is good and the hours flexible. If you are 
interested in being hired on a temporary basis, please contact Peggy Tracy at 302-229-3330 
or email her at pegtracy123@aol.com.  

mailto:pegtracy123@aol.com
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Barley Mill Plaza Update 
 
The Barley Mill Plaza site was originally owned by DuPont who built office buildings for their employees. 
Stoltz purchased the 92-acre site in 2006 and proposed a massive 2.8 million square foot mixed use 
development of retail, commercial and residential space. His proposals were ultimately defeated after the 
community raised significant concerns and the New Castle County Council voted it down. 
 
Stoltz sold some 36 acres to the Odyssey Charter School in 2014, and Greg Pettinaro purchased the rest of 
the site from Stoltz – some 56 acres – in 2016. Pettinaro developed a plan which he felt the community 
would embrace with a mixture of Residential, Office and Retail designed to create a community where 
some may live, work and shop without getting into a car. Notably the plans call for a new Wegmans 
grocery store. The total size of the development will be some 464,000 square feet plus the townhouses --- 
a significant downsizing from the Stoltz plans.  
 
The community has broadly supported the Pettinaro plans despite the impact of traffic on the already-
busy intersection at Route 141 and Lancaster Pike. After receiving community input on the project, New 
Castle County Council granted Pettinaro a traffic waiver meaning he will not be responsible for correcting 
the existing and post-development impacts of the new site. In effect the feedback to the county was that 
the community was willing to live with the new traffic impacts. 
 
Because the site is shifting from an office-only site with heavy rush-hour traffic to a mix of office, retail and 
residential with less rush-hour impact but more daytime and weekend impact, the total impact should not 
be all that bad. 
 
Detailed site plans are being reviewed by the County and the project is still on schedule for the detailed 
site plans to be finalized and approved by the first half of 2021 when construction can begin.     
 
 

     
        

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

                                              THANK YOU KPA VOLUNTEER DIRECTORS 
 
Glenn Barnhill, Jr.  Richard Beck  Joe Carbonell  Jay Chandler 
Deborah Barnhill Diver Bill Duncan                   Mark Fortunato Patty Hobbs 
Stephanie Hoopes              Ellie Maroney               Nancy S. Martz Bill Rowe 
Tom Scott               John Danzeisen (President) 
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New Castle County Byway Protection Strategy 
 
The Brandywine Valley National Scenic Byway, comprised of the Kennett Pike and Route 100 
corridors, was designated Delaware’s only National Scenic Byway in 2005. At that time, the 
Delaware public and private sectors pledged to take actions to preserve and protect the intrinsic 
qualities of the Byway, and to promote tourism and economic development. The Kennett Pike 
Association, the Brandywine Valley National Scenic Byway Partnership (BVNSB Partnership), 
Delaware Greenways, the Delaware Nature Society, and many other civic groups have worked to 
develop new standards which would in fact preserve and protect the intrinsic qualities of the 
Byway. In 2016 the BVNSB Partnership created a Design Guidelines Committee, chaired by KPA 
President John Danzeisen, to develop the proposals and in December 2017 submitted a set of 
proposals to New Castle County for their consideration. Parallel guidelines were also developed at 
that time for the Red Clay Valley Byways, under the guidance of the Delaware Nature Society.  
 

     
 
In late 2018 New Castle County launched an initiative known as the Protection Strategy for Scenic 
Byways, Watershed Areas, and Villages. The first strategy being developed is the proposed 
creation of a Scenic Viewshed Protection Overlay District for the Brandywine Valley National 
Scenic Byway and the Red Clay Valley State Byways. A preliminary Draft was presented at a 
working group meeting in February 2019. The proposal for the BVNSB is to create an Overlay 
District for the Kennett Pike and Route 100 corridors with building and development standards 
designed to preserve and protect the intrinsic qualities : scenic viewsheds, historic qualities, 
cultural qualities, natural qualities, recreational qualities, and archeological qualities. All of the 
guidelines proposed by the BVNSB Partnership have been addressed in the Drafts.  
 
The creation of an Overlay District for the Byway will include a number of standards that are more 
rigid than the standards allowed by the underlying zone standards. The more rigid standards will 
be reflected in the County code if approved, and will supersede the underlying zone code 
standards. The Draft Overlay standards include all of the specific concerns of the Partnership and 
KPA: building heights, building setbacks from the Byway, signage size, signage lighting, the 
number of signs, meandering pathways in lieu of concrete sidewalks, utility poles, and protecting 
scenic views.  
 
Most of the work on developing the new overlay standards has been done and the project is 
being led by Councilwoman Dee Durham. Dee has recently added a new feature to the proposed 
overlay --- Historic Preservation. She would like to see the overlay ordinance include some  
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwiDsOrX4s_gAhVkdt8KHV2LDvwQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.thearmchairexplorer.com/delaware/brandywine-valley-scenic-byway&psig=AOvVaw0lnuDgMcCbkL-k1-Vbt9VJ&ust=1550939581372082
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provisions for the preservation and protection of historic structures along the Byway. This new 
feature has delayed the implementation of the Overlay ordinance but it will be worth waiting for 
if it does not delay the rest of the overlay ordinance significantly. Five years in the making, the 
KPA and other civic groups will continue to work with New Castle County and Councilwoman Dee 
Durham to keep the momentum going for the adoption of this very significant ordinance by the 
County.  
 
 
 

                                              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                         KPA MEMBERSHIP AND SUPPORT 

   The KPA has been protecting and beautifying the Kennett Pike and Route 100 corridors for more than 60 
   years. We are blessed to have an all-volunteer leadership team, but the plantings, landscaping and 
   maintenance cost a lot of money each year. We could not do our work without our family members, our 
   median sponsors, and our company and neighborhood association supporters. On behalf of the entire 
   Community, “THANK YOU” for making our surroundings more beautiful!   
 

 
Please support the KPA in its work, and become a member, with a tax deductible payment 
 
          Name …………………………………………………………………………………. 
          Street …………………………………………………………………………………. 
          City and State ……………………………………….. Zip Code …………………. 
 
 Amount Enclosed  ….$60 Family   ….$150 Company, Civic or Neighborhood Association 
 
 
      Send To:      The Kennett Pike Association  P. O. Box 3592    Greenville, DE  19807 
 

https://www.dreamstime.com/community-initiative-volunteering-concept-hands-group-people-community-initiative-volunteering-concept-hands-group-image113676066
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KPA 2019 Community Service Award 
 
Each year the Kennett Pike Association recognizes an exceptional business or institution in the 
Greenville-Centreville area with a special dedication to the community. In 2018 we recognized 
and thanked Janssens for their long and wonderful service to our community. At our KPA Annual 
Meeting in November at the Hagley Soda House, we announced the 2019 winner – Pizza By 
Elizabeths! Betsy LeRoy has created a casual, elegant and friendly atmosphere which has been 
welcoming us for more than 25 years. Their creative pizzas, salads and scrumptious desserts are 
known near and far – and are much loved. Thank you Betsy and Pizza By Elizabeths for your great 
service to our community! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Kennett Pike Association 
P. O. Box 3592 
Greenville, DE  19807 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://media-cdn.tripadvisor.com/media/photo-s/02/6a/fc/73/half-pizza-and-salad.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.tripadvisor.com/LocationPhotoDirectLink-g190732-d1838991-i40565875-Cloisters-Stamford_Lincolnshire_England.html&docid=3F5-mdZnNghDqM&tbnid=YK1RnamYTXfU3M:&vet=10ahUKEwjjtKSi14PnAhVxg-AKHRXtBmgQMwjUASgpMCk..i&w=550&h=412&bih=727&biw=1220&q=picture of pizza and salad&ved=0ahUKEwjjtKSi14PnAhVxg-AKHRXtBmgQMwjUASgpMCk&iact=mrc&uact=8

